Minutes of the Committee Meeting held on 01-05-14
At Wendron FC
Present: Peter Roe, Kyle Harvey, Les Shaw, Mark Carney, Craig Turner, Mandy Kimmins, Kevin & Debbie Knowles, Alan Odgers, Chris Philcox, Sharon Martin.
Apologies:
 
Minutes of the last meeting were signed as accurate, Debbie apologised for missing out Craig, as he was present.

Matters Arising;
The U8/U9 festival at Mounts Bay was well attended; everyone enjoyed it, apart from the rain.
Mandy submitted a report to the West Britton and Independent and both papers published the report and photos. She also sent the same info to Jo Small at the County Office to publish on their website.
We were well looked after by Kevin and Frazer at Mounts Bay, they are both keen to run future festivals, possibly over the summer if we could get the interest.
Thank you emails have been sent to them, stating we will look into running more.
Sporting Certificates for the U8/U9s, Mandy has designed a certificate similar to the ones used for the main age groups, these have been signed by both Dawn Aberdeen and Peter, and these will be handed out to all clubs in the U8/U9s at the AGM.
Player Suspensions, the players were read out, but all no longer play youth football.
Outstanding fines, only Goonhaverns, which everyone agreed should be doubled.
Voice Recognizer, all agreed to go ahead and purchase the one that Phil suggested.

Correspondence;
Hayle Finals Day
On the whole the day went well, except for the issue with a referee who caused some problems, Ray Brown dealt with it at the time, Peter was not happy!!
Hayle and Ray were emailed to thank them for their support yet again.
Referees for both Helston and Wendron are hard to find, George Patterson will be in charge at Helston with some newly qualified referees, both Kyle and Alan are happy to help out if required, as Debbie and Kevin will not be there.
Kyle will have all the paperwork and match balls, and collection buckets, Peter will bring his 9v9 goals also.
Wendron finals day all will be present, except Kevin, but he will make sure the referees are.
Referees Invoices from the recent training, Debbie has received a list of who completed them, and she will contact those who did not to see if they would be interested in doing the course in future.
Simon Snell the County Welfare Officer has notified the league that he has resigned, but he will stay until a replacement has been found.
Tournaments, information from the following Clubs has been received, asking us to promote them via the website, everyone agreed this would be ok.
Zaror Sports, this company would like to sponsor the league; we agreed to look at the company first!!
An email has been received asking what format the U14 will be playing next season, would we consider running a 9v9 league, this was discussed at great length with mixed views, we would need to get qualification and guidelines from County FA before we discuss it further.
Bartlett Trophy U18, notification has come from David Bray regarding this Cup, it will be played on Monday 12th May at Godolphin Atlantic at 7.30pm, and both Debbie and Kevin agreed to attend to present the League Cup and medals to both teams involved, Winners Praze, Runners up Sticker who also won the Sporting Award in their age group.

Match Reports
No update on Culdrose v Illogan or Trevenson v Hayle
Truro v Helston 16-03-14, Helston have been charged on several issues.
The return league match between these 2 teams has not gone ahead as Truro refuse to play Helston, everyone agreed the match will be voided and Truro will be fined for failing to fulfil this fixture.
We will need to look at this situation at the start of next season.
Newquay Colts U15, a full discussion was made with regards to this team been withdrawn from the league without everyone’s knowledge. It was agreed that in future all main decisions will be discussed fully by all the committee. 
Frogpool U13 v Newquay U13, an appeal has been received with regards to this match been awarded to Newquay, this was discussed at great length; we need to get Newquay views before we decide what action to take.
Remaining Fixtures
Grasshoppers v Wendron 25-04-14, this game was abandoned, it was agreed that the score should stand, as it doesn’t make a difference to the league table.
Culdrose v St Agnes 4-05-14, Alan will notify the league of the result from this match, as if Culdrose win this match, they will win the league and go along to Helston in the afternoon for the presentation.
Falmouth v Culdrose u14, 2-05-14, this has been a problematic match to get played, so Mark agreed to void it, this will not affect the league table.
Any matches that teams have agreed to play after the finals in their age groups, will not affect league tables, so all agreed this is fine as we are here for teams to play football.

Treasurer Report
Deposit Account £3193.19
Main Account £11,386.89 and £200 to be added.
Sharon asked for any remaining expenses to be sent in as soon as possible, as all the accounts need to be submitted to the accountant at the end of the month.
She has been in contact with Harland’s, as they have contacted her with regards to paying monthly for the work they do for us, but they have now agreed that we can pay a one off payment as in previous years.

No update on the Chartered League

AOB
Both Sharon and Craig are willing to stay on the committee, but neither want to sit and listen to all the fallings out due to the grey areas in the rules, we must make sure all the issues are discussed properly and not one person makes their own.
Peter has contacted the County regarding the league running the girls football next season, we would look to run u10, u12, u14 and work with the ladies league and keep Warren Parker updated with all that’s happening.
Mandy was nominated as the Press Officer for the league, Kyle proposed this and Chris seconded it, everyone agreed.
As her first official role, she would put together a notice to send out through the media to advertise the girls league.
The league tables have been published in Independent and West Britton for the past few weeks; nobody knows who has submitted them.

Penryn College has been booked for the AGM for Monday 16th June from 7pm until 9pm; a change t the original date as Peter is on holiday, hopefully we will have the accounts back from the accountant, as they take 2weeks to complete.
Chris submitted his apologies for missing the AGM in advance, due to work commitments.

Meeting Closed at 9.20pm
